
Rectification Letter 
 
San Jose, Nov. 16, 2007 

 

Respect address: 

Honorable Mayor Chuck Reed 

Honorable councilmembers of the city council 

 

Dear Sirs and Madams, 

 

On September 9th, 2007, I, Tran Kim Quang, chairman of the Kien Giang Friendship 

Association of Northern California, signed a petition requesting the city council to adopt the 

name New Saigon Business District for the business district on Story road, only as an 

INDIVIDUAL. When singing this petition, I didn't know that the current communist government 

of Vietnam has a project named New Saigon on the outskirt of the old capital Saigon. 

 

I write this letter to you to let you know I would like to support the name Little Saigon, I 

earnestly ask for you to adopt the name "Little Saigon" for the business district on Story Road. 

 

Thank you and I wish you a happy Thanks Giving. 

 

Signed 

Tran Kim Quang 

Chairman of the Kien Giang Friendship Association of Northern California     
 
 

 


